Date: June 6, 2007

Subject: Proposed Revisions to the Biology Major

From: Jay Hobgood (Subcommittee C Chair)

Subcommittee C considered the proposed revisions to the Biology major on May 22, 2007.  After a discussion of the key aspects of the proposed revisions, the Subcommittee voted unanimously to approved the revised major.

The principal revisions to the major are:

1.  To replace the current Core Requirements, which currently consist of choose one

     course from each five groups (Molecular, Genetic, Cellular, Organismal,

     Ecology/Evolution) with three courses taken for 10 hours of credit.  The three courses

     in the revised Core Requirements would be Biological Sciences 320 (Sophomore

     Colloquium: Biological Inquiry), Biological Sciences 401 (Integrated Biology I),

     and Biological Sciences 402 (Integrated Biology II).  The rationale for these changes

     is to present biology as a single, integrated body of knowledge.  The current major

     could be viewed as a series of compartmentalized topics that are not necessarily

     closely linked with each other.  The current approach requires that certain basic topics

     be taught in each group, because students may take the courses in any order.  The 

     integrated approach clearly links aspects of biology together and has the added 

     advantage of reducing duplication of material in multiple courses.  

2.  To replace the current Electives within the Major, which consists of at least three

     additional courses at the 300 level or above from one biological science department 

     with a Specialization Area totaling at least 15 hours.  Student choose the 

     specialization area in consultation with their advisors.  Each specialization area will 

     consist of a series of courses or course options that have been approved by the 

     College of Biological Sciences Curriculum Committee.  The rationale for this 

     proposed change is to encourage and guide students toward a cohesive, complete,

     and rigorous major.

These changes do not change the number of credit hours required to complete the major.
If approved, the revised Biology Major would consist of:

Part A. Required Prerequisites or Supplements to the Major.  (These do not count toward the 45 hours required for the major.)

Courses








Credit Hours

Biology 113 or H115, 114 or H116





10

Mathematic 148, 150, 151, 152 or 161 (or Honors versions)


5-19

Chemistry 121 or H201, 122 or H202, 123 or H203



15

Chemistry 251, 252, 254 or 245, 255 or 246 (or Honors versions)

10-12

Physics 111 or 131, 112 or 132, 113 or 133 (or Honors versions)

15

Part B. Core Requirements. (10 credit hours)

Biological Sciences 401 – Integrated Biology I



4

Biological Sciences 402 – Integrated Biology II



4

Sophomore Colloquium: Biological Sciences 320 – Biological Inquiry
2

Part C.  Specialization Areas (Individually designed areas of further study totaling at least 15 hours)

Part D. General Requirements for the Biology Major

1.  45 or more credit hours beyond the prerequisites for the major

2.  Three courses in the major must have a laboratory or data analysis component.

3.  Independent Study can be included to a maximum of 5 hours and may be counted

     toward the laboratory/data analysis component.

4.  A minimum of C- in each course in the major.

5.  An overall GPA of at least 2.0 in the major.

6.  Courses in the major must be approved by a Biology adviser.

The principal foci for questions and discussion during the Subcommittee’s meeting were:

1.  How do the revised Core Requirements reduce the duplication of material in multiple

     courses?

2.  Will the courses in the revised Core Requirements serve as prerequisites for the 

     courses in the Specialization Areas?

3.  Will there be sufficient sections of the courses in the revised Core Requirements to 

     meet the anticipated demand?

4.  What are the procedures for the approval of additional Specialization Areas?  There 

     are currently only three (Life Sciences Education, Forensic Biology, and Pre-Health

     Professions).

Note:  The Subcommittee was very favorably impressed by the plan for the assessment of the learning outcomes for students completing the major.

